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CENTRAL ZONE INSURANCE EMPLOYEES’ ASSOCIATION

(Affiliated to All India Insurance Employees Association)
President: N. Chakraborty                                        Telephone – (0771) 2582785
                                                                                                 Fax – (0771) 2582950
 General Secretary: D.R.Mahapatra      

                                                                                                 C/O LIC of India, 

                                                                                                 Divisional Office, Pandri, 

                                                                                                 Raipur (CG)

                                                                                                   
E-mail cziea@yahoo.com; bishwanathsanyal@yahoo.com 

May 02, 2017
The Zonal Manager,

LIC of India,

Central Zone,

Bhopal

Respected Sir,

Re: Zonal sports calendar for the year 2017-18.

As you know that through our earlier letter dated, 16th March 2016, we have opposed the unilateral changes in sports policy announced by the Corporation. The sports policy envisages a maximum entry age limit for the various sports disciplines. This is unwarranted. It is not only detrimental but also acts against the objectives and idea of the sports policy itself that has been formulated by the Corporation. 
The average age of employees in the Corporation is around 48 years. As such a large number of sports persons will automatically get disqualified to participate in the tournaments hence forth. We strongly contend that “Performance in the sports arena should be the criteria, not age.” There is arbitrary imposition of undemocratic conditions on LIC sports and recreation club to their structure and management, bypassing there bylaws.  As you know the sports clubs have their own bylaws. 
All these matters were raised at Central Office level by All India Insurance Employees’ Association and  LIC promised to reconsider their decision. But the circular issued by CZ/HRD/Sports/calendar, dated, 9.3.2017 confirms that still they are conducting the sports events according  the new sports policy without making the required changes as demanded by AIIEA. This kind of attitude of the management is highly objectionable. Needless to mention this decision of the Corporation would put to rest the sporting activities of the employees and would defeat the goals envisaged in the sports policy. 

As such, we request you to intervene effectively on behalf of our Zone and ensure that these retrograde steps are reversed as promised by the Central Office to AIIEA.  
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We also demand that the new calendar for sports issued by Zonal Office is kept in abeyance till the issue is resolved. 
Thanking you

                                                                                Yours sincerely,
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                                                                                General Secretary

